
CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION 
 

GENERAL MEETING 
March 16, 2009                      10:00 a.m. 
 
 President Barbara Cleaveland called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  A Moment of Silence was 
held. Sharon Hoover introduced our speaker, Bill Jones from Prime Hook Wildlife Refuge who spoke about 
volunteer opportunities there. 
 

BUSINESS 
 

Minutes:  President Barbara called for a motion to accept the minutes of the Feb. 16th General Meeting. 
Sharon Hoover mentioned she had a correction, had emailed it; the correction had already been made. 
The motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as written. Motion passed. 
 
Corresponding Secretary:  Adele reported that she sent out two Get Well cards.  Please let her know of 
anyone who should receive a card.  President Barbara noted that on their trip to Crosslands she saw a list 
posted on the bulletin board of those who were in the Health Center or another hospital.  She spoke to 
both Carol and Vic about this, saying it would be very nice to have something like that here – Vic said he 
would check into it. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Treasurer Diantha Pack reported that balance as of 2/9/09 was $3,139.66.  Income 
was $353.50; expenses $909.84.  The balance as of 3/9/09 was $2,583.32 which is divided between 
checking and savings. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Activities:  Newly returned (from the South) chairman Don Burgess stated that the committee is going to 
be very busy and he wants to hear from the residents with ideas of what activities they would like. One 
subcommittee has been very busy – Don called on Bob Hein to report about Wii Bowling activities. 
Bob reported that the Wii Bowling Team – 8 members, plus 2 substitutes – will be on their way Wednesday 
(the 18th) to challenge Cadbury Cherry Hill. President Barbara noted that Vi Cribb had delivered 16 boxes 
of food to the food bank.. 
 
Dining Services:  Ted Barnett greet us “Bon Apetit”  and reported that 14 out of 15 members met with 
Ingrid. Now one can order soup salad and dessert at the Bistro every day. Sauces and gravies can be served 
on the side or not at all. New menu cycle will begin in May. 
 
Gift Shop:  Gladys Ratz reported that monthly cash balance for February was $318.27.   
 
Library:  Mildred Wiedmann reports that things are going well.  The plastic boxes for donations and 
returns have been replaced with tables with trays – very nice looking. 
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Membership: Dick Cleaveland reported that 85% have paid dues.  We are about to publish the new 
Directory, one per unit, with pictures and phone numbers – even a page listing residents by first names! 
 
Newsletter:  Pat O’Hanlon reminded everyone that Newsletter will be coming out in May - - need articles! 
 
Program: Sharon Hoover reported that for next month’s General meeting,  she has invited someone from 
the Children’s Beach House to come and tell us about that facility.  She also outlined plans for future 
meetings. 
 
Woodworking:  Gary Showers, just back from vacation, reported that things are going well – several 
benches are about to be finished.  Stop in and see the wood workers in the shop! 
 
Dial-a-Ride:  Elaine Glisson stated that things are going well.  Please feel free to put your name on the list 
to take a turn driving someone! 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

 President Barbara gave a brief report about the trip to Crosslands/Kendal. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

 There being no new business, the motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:03 a.m. 
       

 
 
 
    
         Pat O’Hanlon, Secretary 


